## NORTH CHELMSFORD WATER DISTRICT

P.O. Box #655 North Chelmsford, MA 01863-0655 Tel. (978) 251-3931 Fax. (978) 251-1181

The Monthly Meeting of the Board of Water Commissioners of the North Chelmsford Water District was held on April 2, 2018 at the Washington Street Office. The meeting was convened at 6:05 p.m. with Commissioners Bruce Clark, David Irvine and Robert Leavitt, and Superintendent Bruce Harper present.

Commissioner Irvine made a motion to accept the minutes of the March 5, 2018 Monthly Meeting, seconded by Commissioner Clark; the vote was unanimous.

Commissioner Irvine made a motion to accept the minutes of the March 26, 2018 Special Meeting, seconded by Commissioner Clark; the vote was unanimous.

Commissioner Irvine made a motion to accept the minutes of the March 26, 2018 Annual Meeting, seconded by Commissioner Clark; the vote was unanimous.

Commissioner Leavitt made a motion to pay the legal bill from Barry Bachrach for the work on the Water Tower Maintenance RFP in the amount of \$337.50, seconded by Commissioner Irvine; the vote was unanimous.

Bruce Harper discussed the Bedrock Wells not being online yet due to electrical problems.

Commissioner Leavitt made a motion to have Commissioner Clark serve as Chairman, seconded by Commissioner Irvine; the vote was unanimous.

The RFP for the Water Tower Maintenance was checked by Barry Bachrach and will be sent to the Central Registry.

The bids for the Richardson Road project will be advertised in the Lowell Sun on April 15, 2018

Commissioner Leavitt made a motion to adjourn at 6:40 p.m. seconded by Commissioner Irvine; the vote was unanimous.

Respectfully Submitted,
Rolly M. Lewell

Robert M. Leavitt, Clerk